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The Key to Great Legal Services

STONEDUNCAN.COM
717-432-2089

Summer is over and Fall and Winter are fast approaching, I hope all residents had a safe and
enjoyable Summer. 

Many great activities took place in the Borough this summer. There were two Sundaes in the
Park.  The audience enjoyed listening to Cross Roads Band and the Emigsville Band while
enjoying ice cream sundaes and root beer floats. The blacksmith shop was open for both
programs. Dover Rec Board along with the Northern York County Regional Police held its first
annual National Night Out at the Union Fire & Hose Co. #1 on August 7th.  The turnout was
great.  I would like to thank all the local businesses who helped make this a great success.
Well over 1,000 people enjoyed free food, entertainment and many door prizes.  We look
forward to hosting National Night Out next year on Tuesday, August 6th, 2013.

Finally, with the Holiday season fast approaching, my wife Cathy and I would like to wish
all residents a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Have a safe Holiday Season.

Sincerely,

Mayor Richard A. Pope 
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BOROUGH OF DOVER 

Thank You  To The Businesses!
Dover Borough would like to thank the businesses that appear in this

newsletter and to recognize them each as supporters and cornerstones of
our community. For it is with their contributions that this newsletter has

been produced at no charge to our residents. 

Thank You for Supporting National Night Out 2012



O Your   Hometown Store For Country Decor O
62 N. Main St., Dover

(717) 292-3500
www.craftybasketstore.com

Tues. & Fri. 9-5 • Wed.-Thurs. 9-8 • Sat. 9-3

Bring Ad For 20% OFF Entire Order!
Exp. Dec. 31, 2012
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October   (4 Sundays:  7, 14, 21, 28)
7 Youth Food Stand at Dover Halloween

Parade,  1 P. M. 
Church parking lot:  Blessing of the Animals

14 Harvest Home 
21 Healing Service
28 Reformation Sunday
31 Dover Trick or Treat Night, handing out

treats

November   (4 Sundays:  4, 11, 18, 25)
4 All Saints Sunday, Daylight Savings Time

Ends
11 Stewardship Sunday
18 Congregational Meeting and Brunch
25 Christ The King Sunday

December   (5 Sundays:  2, 9, 16, 23, 30)
2 First Sunday in Advent

7 Calvary and Preschool Joint Christmas
Event

9 Second Sunday in Advent
9  5 P. M. - 7 P. M. Hanging of the Greens

Supper & Service
16 Third Sunday in Advent,

Kids rehearsal                              
23 Fourth Sunday in

Advent,  Christmas
Cantata

23 7 P. M. - Laird Farm,
Rohlers Church
Road -Christmas In A
Barn 

24 7 P. M. Christmas Eve
Service

24 11 P. M. Christmas Eve Service
30 Lessons & Carols

Aytan Dove Appraisal Company
Aytan A. Dove, CCIM, CGP

Real Estate Valuation & Consultation

206 Gross Avenue • Dover, PA 17315
Voice: 717-292-2990

Cell: 717-880-1236 • Fax: 717-292-292-1718
Email: aytandove@verizon.net
Web Site: www.aytandove.com

CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH
9 North Main Street •  Dover, PA

Phone:  717-292-3891  •   Email:  calvarydover@verizon.net

Join Heritage Members and
Friends for a Trip to Savannah,
Jekyll Island and Beaufort, SC.

7 Days, 6 Nights - April 21-27, 2013

$525 per person (double occupancy)

$75 due w/reservation – Final payment due
2/13/13.

We will begin taking reservations on
Thursday, November 1, 2012.

Call 292-7471 to request a detailed
itinerary.

Check out what’s happening at Heritage Senior Center for
Dover Community residents age 60 and over. Stop in Mon-Fri,
8am-3pm and get acquainted!  

We offer a hot lunch at Noon each day. Activities include
cards, Wii games,  Bingo, Exercise Classes, Bible Study,
Knitting Group, Book Discussion Group, Day/Overnight Trips,
Computer Lab, Crafts, German Class,  Health/Nutrition
Education and lots of fun and socialization.

Volunteer for Our Meals-on-Wheels Program that
distributes meals to homebound seniors Mon-Wed-Fri. Call
Marci at 292-7471 for details – you can  drive as little or as
often as your schedule permits.

HERITAGE SENIOR CENTER
3700 Davidsburg Rd., Dover, PA  17315

Ph: 717/292-7471  •  www.heritagesrcenter.org

Outreach Projects:
• Month of October – non-perishable food collection for Dover Food Pantry.

• Month of November – Hat & Mitten Tree for New Hope Ministries.

• On-going – join our knitters/crocheters in creating chemo hats, lap robes and shawls
for American Cancer Society-York Unit.  We also knit and sell cotton dish cloths ($2.75
ea. or 2/$5).  All proceeds are donated to American Cancer Society.  We are currently
accepting donations of 4-ply cotton yarn (Sugar n’ Cream).

Homemade
fudge, salsa &
apple butter
Assorted 
hand dipped
chocolates

Sat. Nov. 10th
1st Anniversary

Sale
Sat. Nov. 24th

“Shop Small
Business
Saturday”

“When you can, 
Buy American”

www.shoppeamericanmade.com
55 W. Canal Street • Dover, PA • 717-308-7142

Hours: Mon–Fri 10-6  •  Sat 10-3

GREATER DOVER HISTORICAL SOCIETY
www.gdhspa.org

Guest speaker Bill Fox, a Ben Franklin impersonator, will make a presentation at the October 18, 2012 meeting of
the Greater Dover Historical Society, 7:00 p.m. at Calvary Lutheran Church on the square in Dover.  The public

is invited to attend.

Visit the GDHS Blacksmith Shop for our last open house in 2012 on Saturday, October 20, 2012 from 10 a.m. to 2
p.m. in Ketterman Park on Butter Road in Dover. 

The GDHS website is currently in the process of
being updated and redesigned.  We appreciate your
patience!  

Reminder:  2013 membership dues should be
remitted by December 31.  Visit our website to
download a renewal form or pay your dues at our
October or November 2012 meeting.  



9

DOVER BOROUGH
YORK COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

46 Butter Road  •  Dover, PA 17315
Phone: 717-292-6530 •   Fax: 717-292-7010

Web: www.doverboroughpa.com  •  email: doverboro@comcast.net

BOROUGH DIRECTORY
The Dover Lions Club has recently been honored to

accept the membership of ladies from the Dover
Area. Past District Governor, Shirley Starner, from
Weigelstown Lions Club installed 3 new members at
the family picnic held at Brookside Park on July 14 of
this year.  Those installed were:  Cheryl Hull, Janet
Fadely and Lynda Detter.  Betty Lipschutz was installed
earlier this year.

The Dover Lions Club would like to invite anyone interested
in joining the Club to contact President Thomas Fadely. For
information and application please call 292-3130 or visit our
website at doverpa.lionwap.org.  Our mission statement is “To
empower volunteers to serve their communities, meet
humanitarian needs, encourage, and promote international
understanding through Lions clubs”.

Eye Glass & 
Hearing Aid Collection

We will be collecting used eye glasses and hearing aids
of any type at the Chicken Barbeques held each Spring

and Fall or they can be deposited in any Lion Clubs boxes
at several businesses throughout the community.  Please save

these items because there are many people in the world who will
experience a new life with them.

Spring Barbeque
Our Spring Barbeque will be held Sat. April

6, 2013 from 11:00 A.M. until sold out at the
Dover Boro Fire Hall.

The Eagle Lacrosse Club was formed in 2009 by a small,
but dedicated group of parents. These parents loved

watching their sons play lacrosse, but were tired of driving
their children to other local lacrosse clubs in order to allow
them to play “the fastest game on two feet”. 

During the 2010 / 2011 lacrosse season Eagle Lacrosse
fielded U11, U13 and U15 boy’s teams and combined with
a couple other local clubs to offer Elementary and Middle
School girl’s lacrosse. During their inaugural season Eagle
Lacrosse had 54 local children participate.

For the 2011 / 2012 season Eagle Lacrosse saw some
strong growth that allowed the club to field U9, U11, U13
and U15 boy’s teams and once again combine with other
local clubs to offer both Elementary and Middle School
girl’s lacrosse. Their numbers increased to 94 participants.

As the Eagle Lacrosse Club starts to prepare for the 2012
/ 2013 lacrosse season they are poised to add a high school
level club option to both the boys and the girls programs.
Their numbers continue to grow and interest in the lacrosse
program continues to soar. 

We are now seeing Eagle Lacrosse players make All-Star
teams. They are playing on travel teams over the summer,
tournament teams during the fall, and indoor teams during
the winter. Several players have started attending lacrosse
camps and most of the players seek out clinics. 

This December two Eagle Lacrosse players will be
traveling to Wesley Chapel, FL with Black Dog Lacrosse (an
elite level travel team) to participate in the ‘Dicks Sporting
Goods – Tournament of Champions’ 

By stressing solid team work, good sportsmanship and
the basic R.O.O.T.S. principles (see below) Eagle Lacrosse
intends to help the children of the Dover Area strive for

excellence both on and off of the lacrosse field. Through the
sport of lacrosse they hope to instill the principles of
honesty, integrity and the importance of a strong sense of
community pride.

***R.O.O.T.S stands for***
R = we refuse to bend the rules to win.

O = a worthy opponent is a gift that brings out our best.

O = we show respect even when we disagree with the
officials.

T = we never do anything to embarrass our team or our
club.

S = we live up to our own standards even when others do
not.

The Eagle Lacrosse Club is currently looking for players,
coaches, volunteers and local businesses interested in
helping to take Eagle Lacrosse to the next level. They will
be offering some free clinics this fall and are currently
planning to hold registration starting in November. 

If you are at all interested in learning more about the
Eagle Lacrosse Club please feel free to send them an email
to dover.lacrosse@comcast.net. 

You can also check out their website at
www.htosports.com/DELC or look them up on Facebook.

BOROUGH MANAGER
AND ZONING OFFICER
Bradley Lentz

Borough Office Hours:  Monday – Friday 900AM – 500PM - Except holidays

Eagle Lacrosse Club 

DOVER LIONS CLUB EVENTS

DID YOU KNOW ...???
RECYCLING –

The amount each household recycles has a
direct impact on the price increase of our
trash contract. Trash companies bid
contracts based on the weight (tonnage)
they have to haul for us. Every item you
recycle reduces the tonnage of the trash.
The lower our tonnage, the less the contract
price will increase, so RECYCLE . . . RECYCLE
. . . RECYCLE! 

KETTERMAN PARK WALKING PATH – 
The walking path in the park is 5/8 of a mile long

New Hope Ministries is a Christian social service agency 

that shows the love and  hope of Christ by serving our neighbors

in times of need and supporting their efforts toward stability.

how to reach Us

Dover Center
1836 Industrial Court

Dover, PA 17315
717-292-3441

www.nhm-pa.org

ChrisTmas BlessiNgs express

We are currently accepting NEW clothing, gifts and toys for 
infants through senior citizens. Items may be dropped off at 

our center through December 3, 2012.  

VolUNTeers NeeDeD!  

If you are interested in volunteering, please visit our website www.nhm-pa.org.

ToileTry NeeDs: Toilet paper,Paper
towels, Cleaning supplies, Tooth paste,
Body soap, Deodorant, Shampoo,
Diapers sizes 4 & 5, Baby wipes, Laundry
detergent

Thank you 
for helping us

share Christ’s love
by meeting 

human needs!
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DOVER BOROUGH COUNCIL

Joseph Sabold – President
Lori Koch – Vice President
Richard Pope - Mayor

Todd Seidel - Council
Robert Dentler - Council

Jonathan Hess - Council
Romaine Bishop – Council
Andrew Kroft – Council

We Serve

Fall Collection DriveWe are able to continue to help
individuals and families in need
because of the support of your

wonderful community!  

Thank you for all that you do! 

Dover Baseball/Softball

Register online at www.doverathletics.com.

Spring registrations open from November 1 to January
15.  Fall Registrations open from June 1 to July 15.

Girl Scouts

It's not too late to sign up for Girl Scouts for the
2012-2013 school year.   Girl Scouts is for girls in

Kindergarden through 12th grade.  Adult help is also
needed, even if you don't have a girl in scouts.   Please
contact Elaine Kroft @ 292-1392 for more information.  

HAVE YOU VISITED DOVER BOROUGH’S WEBSITE?   Doverboroughpa.com 
The site contains useful information about Dover Borough and provides many useful links.
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Monday Evening Story Time – Mondays  7 pm
This evening session is geared for families with children of all

ages. Join the fun as one of our volunteers shares her love for
books!  Gather the gang and discover books sure to become
favorites! No registration needed, simply stop in! 

Baby Time – Tuesdays 11 am or Thursdays 10 am  
These sessions are geared for parent and child

from birth to 2 years of age. Introduce your baby
to literature and the library as Miss Lisa shares
favorite books, songs, nursery rhymes and more.
This is a great time for social interaction for both
baby and parents.  Grandparents, caregivers and
siblings are welcome too. Fall session runs from
September 25 through December 14.  

Toddler Time – Tuesdays 10 am or Thursdays 11 am
These sessions are geared for 2 and 3 year old children and

an adult.  Join Miss Lisa as she shares books, rhymes, music,

movement activities, finger-plays, crafts and more!  Toddler
Time has two different sessions – select the one that suits you
the best. Fall session runs from September 25 through
December 14. 

Preschool Story Time – Tuesdays 1 pm or Thursdays 1 pm 
These sessions are geared for

children ages 4, 5 and 6. Parents may
join us or browse in the library.  Join
Miss Karen as she shares books,
music, action games, and more!
Preschool Story Time has two
different sessions, select one that suits
you.  Fall session runs from
September 25 through December 14.

Super Saturdays will be held on October 13, November 10,
and December 8. Details at the library.

Many thanks to the community for your
generous support of the Dover Area Food

Bank in the past year.  With your help, we have
been able to help over 160 families each month
with groceries.  The regular contributions from
the churches, farmers and gardeners, plus the
donations from the Postal Food Drive in May
and National Night Out in August were a great
help.  We are looking forward to your support
of the Boy Scout Food Drive in November.
Again this year we will be handing out
Christmas Baskets with a value of
approximately $60.00.  Anyone wishing to sponsor a basket
may make checks payable to ‘Dover Area Food Bank’, and mail

to Dover Area Food Bank, 1832 Industrial Ct.,
Dover PA 17315.  Any amount donated is greatly
appreciated.

Non Perishable Donations may be delivered to
the Food Bank on Monday, Tuesday, and
Thursday between 9:00 A.M. - 11:30 A.M. For
more infor-     mation, please contact us at
717-292-9876.

Thanking you in advance for helping us to
provide food to families in need.

BLESSINGS to you and yours 
as we enter this Holiday Season.

Dorothy Weiland, President - Dover Area Food Bank Board

TRICK OR TREAT
Wednesday, October 31st 

from 6 p.m.-8 p.m.
Reminder - if you would like to participate, please
leave your porch light on. While driving in the
Borough that evening keep an eye out for all ghosts and goblins. 

SANTA ARRIVES
Friday, November 23rd 7:00 p.m.-8:30 p.m.

Santa arrives on the square for the annual tree lighting
ceremony to welcome the Holiday Season.  Santa Claus will
arrive in town on a Fire Truck a little after 7:00 p.m.. Free light

refreshments will be available. Local musicians
will get you into the Holiday spirit with Holiday
tunes. For residents’ safety the square will be
closed to traffic for this event.

ANNUAL HOLIDAY HOME
DECORATING CONTEST

More details to come about the Annual Holiday Home
decorating contest. Judging will be done in early December and
prizes will be awarded. Check the Borough website for more
details.  www.doverboroughpa.com

Now that summer is coming to an end and the fall months
have arrived, it is nearly time to dismantle the flower beds

in the Dover Square.  The Conewago Garden Club will wait
until after the Dover Halloween Parade to complete this task so
that our parade watchers can enjoy the floral display.   In spite
of the severe heat during the summer months, the fountain
grass, coleus, and sweet potato vines have just outdone
themselves.  In fact, it looked as though the vines were part of
the kudzu family as they tumbled over the boxes and sought
out the benches and sidewalks to expand their range.  

On November 10th, the garden club is hosting an open house
at the log house in the Dover Community Park on W. Canal Rd.
We invite you to enjoy our old-fashioned Christmas tree
decorated with handmade ornaments made from natural
materials by garden club members.  Many of these ornaments
will be available for sale for you to use as gifts or for your own
holiday decorations. 

Seasonal flowers are also on display at the Dover Community
Park.  Some, hopefully, will still be in full bloom on Veterans
Day, November 11th.  When you visit the park on this date to

pay your respects to all of our veterans, you may well be treated
to colorful gardens as well.

The Hanging of the Greens and other decorations in the log
house will be the highlight of our November 28th meeting at
10:00 a.m.  We also bring greens of all types to make wreaths
and centerpieces for our homes.  You are invited to attend and
create your own festive decoration.

The Conewago Garden Club is active and busy year round.
Its members find great pleasure and satisfaction in providing
the community with gardens that catch the eye and create
interest in our surroundings.

Phone (717) 292-6814 • 3700-3 Davidsburg Rd., Dover, PA 17315

October – December 2012 Events

DOVER AREA COMMUNITY LIBRARY 

DOVER AREA FOOD BANK

DOVER BOROUGH RECREATION BOARD HAPPENINGS

CONEWAGO GARDEN CLUB

Knitting Group – Wednesdays  6:00 pm  
Knit, chat, share, learn, and get out of the

house… who could ask for more?  Check at
the main desk to see if there is a special
project this month or bring in your current
project.  All knitters welcome.  Group meets
each Wednesday of the month.     

Christian Fiction Book Discussion Group
3rd Monday Each Month  6:30 pm 

This group meets the 3rd Monday each
month and is growing but new members are
still welcome.  Visit the display, borrow and
read the book then join in the discussion.
October: The Half-Stitch Amish Quilting Club
by Wanda Brumstetter, November: Lost
Melody by Lori Copeland. December: A Plain and Fancy
Christmas by Cynthia Keller.  For more information or to
register call the library at 717-292-6814.  

10 Steps to Digging Out of Debt:
Monday, October 15th at 6:30pm  Please register so that we may
adequately prepare for space.

One Book, One Community
Program:
Zeitoun Book Discussion  Monday,
October 29 at 7:00 pm. 
Join us to discuss Zeitoun by Dave
Eggers. For more information, or call
717-292-6814.

Computer Classes:
Mondays and Thursdays Oct. 22 through Nov. 8   2 pm – 4 pm
$25 per class

Monday, Oct. 22 – 2 pm – 4 pm. Mouse Skills
Thursday, Oct. 25 – 2 pm – 4 pm Keyboard Skills
Monday, Oct. 29 – 2 pm – 4 pm Basic Computer Skills
Thursday, Nov. 1 – 2 pm – 4 pm Basic Internet
Monday, Nov. 5 – 2 pm – 4 pm Microsoft Word
Thursday, Nov. 8 – 2 pm – 4 pm Microsoft Excel
Students call Jeanina Sargent at 717-586-1878 directly to register.

Preparing for the Interview 
Tuesday November 13, 2012 from 6:30 pm to 8 pm

Local author Ty Ferrell Sr. will hold a free workshop titled
“Preparing for the Interview” based on his book “The Road to
Controlling Your Career” a much-needed guide that will help
job seekers from the initial step of deciding what position he or
she would like to have, to the final step of obtaining and having
a successful interview. Books are available at 30% discount.
Please register so that we may adequately prepare for space.

Adult Programs
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The following are common violations of Dover Borough’s zoning ordinances -

TREES & SHRUBS – 

All trees and shrubs along walkways and roadways must be kept trimmed to a height of not less than
10 feet above sidewalks and 14 feet above streets.  They also should not obstruct the walking area of
sidewalks or street lights.  

BUILDING MAINTENANCE – 

To keep the borough looking nice there is a building maintenance ordinance which requires property owners to keep the exterior
of the property in good repair. (i.e. – no peeling paint, stairs, doors, porches must be maintained to prevent hazards, loose or
hanging siding or downspouts, broken windows). 

Properly maintained buildings enhance the community and help maintain property values in the area. 

NUISANCES –  

ALL PETS must be kept on your property, unless they are on a leash. The office has been receiving numerous complaints about
cats running free. 

If you have zoning or code enforcement questions or complaints please call the office. All complaints are confidential.

Thank you for your cooperation!

Bradley Lentz, Borough Manager
Zoning/Codes Officer 

ZONING & CODE ENFORCEMENT

PLANNING COMMISSION & ZONING HEARING BOARD OPENINGS

There are currently vacancies on the Dover Borough Planning and Zoning Hearing Board for members and alternates. If
you are looking for a way to serve the community this is a great volunteer opportunity! Both committees only meet as

needed (normally only a few times a year). If you are interested, please contact the Borough Office at 292-6530 or
doverboro@comcast.net

Dover Ambulance Subscription Drive is in full force. Current
members have already received a blue packet in the mail.

If you are not a current member, you may pick up a subscription
packet in the lobby at the station or have one mailed to you by
calling 292-9776.  

NEW MEDICARE CHANGES FOR AMBULANCE SERVICE:

On April 12, 2012, Medicare cut benefits paid for ambulance
service.  What this means is Medicare will only pay for an
ambulance transport that is “Medically Necessary”.  Medicare
will ONLY pay for life threatening transports such as breathing
problems, chest pain and etc. A transport must require an EMT’s
services during transport and must be life threatening. If your

condition will allow you to go by other means of transportation
without it being a life altering threat to your health, Medicare
will decline to pay and the charge will be billed to the patient.

If Medicare declines to pay the bill, your secondary insurance
will not cover it either.  What this means to you is a $390 out of
pocket expense.  

One thing hasn’t changed,
Dover Ambulance will
transport anyone who needs
to go to the hospital but if you
are on Medicare we must
advise you of the NEW
changes.

DOVER AREA AMBULANCE CLUB 

Upcoming Events
5th Annual Car Show & Yard Sale October 6th 2012
Annual Dover Halloween Parade October 7th 2012

Lottery Drawings in October & December
Public Supper October 24th 2012

Santa Arrives Christmas Morning December 25th 2012

On Saturday August 18th, crews from Union Fire & Hose Co.
#1 attended the 100th year celebration of the York County
Firefighters Association, held this year in North York. Our
members came home with a 1st place award for Best Appearing
Wildland Unit and 2nd place for Best Appearing Engine. Great
Job to all.

Don’t forget our website, where you can always find up to

date information on all our current events as well as useful
safety information.

Fire prevention week this year is October 7th thru the 13th,
this years theme is “Have 2 Ways Out”. Open House during the
week of Fire Prevention will be Wednesday October 10th 2012,
starting at 6:00pm. 

The fire station will be open for tours, educational displays
and literature on fire and home safety, Officer Dorothy from
Northern Regional Police Dept, the smoke house and fire truck
rides. Station personnel will be available for any comments or
questions the public may have in regards to any of the services
the fire company offers or items related to fire and home safety.

Assistant Fire Chief
Troy Dettinger

Union Fire & Hose Co. #1 • www.unionfireandhose.com

We are located at 45 West Canal St.  Dover, PA
17315.  (Across from Dover High School.)  Phone

717-292-3743 Church office hours are Tuesday, Thursday
and Friday 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM.  Worship service is at
9:00 AM Sunday mornings with a
socializing coffee hour generally
following the service.  Our doors
are open to all!

September was an eventful
month with the installation of our
new minister, The Reverend
Aristides (Aris) Fokas replacing
our retired pastor Reverend
Michael Loser on September 23rd.
The following week found the
Women’s Guild of the church
hosting a Falling Leaf Tea to the delight of many.  Rally
day was also held in conjunction with Salem UCC on
September 16th with special music provided.  So as not

to forget about our furred and feathered friends, a
Blessing of the Animals service was held on September
29th.  It was a blessing to see many of Gods creatures on
display!

Our October activities include the
Women’s Guild hosting an apple
dumpling bake sale on October
16th.  The apple dumplings will be
available as baked, unbaked,
regular, or no sugar added.  A
donation of $3.00 per dumpling is
asked to help defer cost.  The
dumplings can be ordered by
contacting Nancy Brown at
717-292-4238 or at the church

before or after the service beginning
October 1, 2012.  Why not consider attending our
church service and ordering some delicious homemade
apple dumplings at the same time!

Dover United Church of Christ announcements:

SNOW PLOWING

Winter will soon be here and I would like to remind you
about snow removal requirements.

It is our policy to PLOW SNOW CURB TO CURB to the best
of our ability! Whenever snow is forecast, we encourage
residents to move your vehicles off the streets to allow us to
completely clear the streets for your safety. Also, it is best to
wait until the snowplow clears your area before shoveling to
avoid having your driveway plowed shut again. 

Dover Borough Zoning Ordinance, Section 135-1 “requires
the owner, occupant or tenant to remove snow and ice from the
sidewalks and walkways in front of and alongside of their
property to a width of not less than 2 feet within 8 hours after
the snowfall ceases”.  Snow is not to be placed in the streets,

alleys, crosswalks or around fire hydrants. In addition, please
spread an ice melt product on the sidewalks to keep them safe
for pedestrians and our mail carriers.    

SNOW EMERGENCIES - We will be declaring snow
emergencies during the winter months whenever 4 inches (or
more) of snow is predicted. This requires you to park all
vehicles off the street. Snow emergencies will be announced on
local TV and radio stations. (TV – WGAL, Fox 43, WHP TV 21;
Radio – WGTY 107.7 FM, WGET 1320 AM)

Please contact me at the Borough office if you have any
questions about ordinances. 

Thank you for your cooperation!

Bradley Lentz, Zoning/Code Enforcement Officer

We’re also 
on Facebook!
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The normal trash day is Monday year round. In addition,
June 1 through September 30 trash is also collected

Thursdays. You may put out up to six cans or bags (or a
combination of the two) each collection day. 

Bulk items and recycling are only collected on the
year round day of the week (Mondays). Items for
recycling should be put curbside inside the
recycling bin for them to be collected. The recycling
truck will not collect recyclable items that are
bagged or bundled and sitting with the regular trash.
Additional copies of the allowed items can be obtained
from the office or on the website. If your recycling bin is lost or
breaks, come to the Borough office to get a new one.

If a holiday falls on a regular trash collection day, the
collection for the week is one day later. For example, Memorial
Day and Labor Day are on Mondays, which is our normal trash

day. Trash will be collected on Tuesday.

REMINDER – Our ordinance states that
GARBAGE CANS must be stored out of sight (i.e. - in
the side or rear yard, behind the front corner of the
house). Please do not put your trash at the curb for
collection before 6pm the night before and take the

empty cans away from the curb on the day of
collection.

Please write your address on your recycling bin and trash cans.
They tend to blow around on windy days and without an
address, they cannot be returned to you in a timely manner. 

WATER CONSERVATION TIPS

The Borough Office frequently receives requests from
residents asking how they can reduce water usage to reduce

their bills.  Here are some tips to help you -

Usage tips

• Turn the water off while brushing your teeth, shaving
and washing your hands. This will save an average of
5 gallons per week. 

• Limit the time you shower. Set a timer to remind
you. On average, a quick shower will save 5+
gallons of water (over taking a bath) when the
time is limited.

• Install flow restrictors on faucets.

• Don’t wash dishes with the water running. Instead use both
sides of the sink: one side to wash and one side to rinse. 

• Don’t let water go down the drain when there may be
another use for it, such as when running water waiting for
it to get hot – catch this water and use it for watering plants,
pets or cleaning around your home. Use rinse water from
washing dishes to mop.

• Don’t flush the toilet every time it is used. Follow the old

adage “If it’s yellow let it mellow, if it’s brown flush it down.
This will save 5 gallons per flush.

Check for leaks – Are any faucets dripping or toilets running?
A leaking toilet can use over 200 gallons per hour or over

4,000 gallons per day! To test your toilet for leaks put several
drops of food coloring in the tank. If any of the dye appears

in the bowl your toilet is leaking. When you are sure no
one will be home using water for several hours, write
down the reading on the water meter. When you return
home, check the meter again to see if the reading has
changed. If the reading has changed, you have a leak.

Appliances - Toilets, washing machines and dishwashers
use the most water. 

• Replace your old 5 gallon toilets with new ones which use
less than 2 gallons per flush.  

• Replace old washers. New models use 35% to 50% less
water and half the electricity. 

• When using the washer be certain the load is set for the
correct size, or only wash a load when you have a full load.

• Only run the dishwasher when it is full.

TRASH, BULK ITEM & RECYCLINGTROOP 67 INFO

1. Fall recruitment is ongoing: Pack 67
(Ages 6-11) meet on Wednesday 7:00 –
8:00 PM at Dover UCC.

Contact Jeffrey Shoener at 717-870-0351

Troop 67 (Ages 12-18) meet Thursdays
6:30 – 8:00 PM at Dover UCC.

Contact Bradley Holder at 717-577-9733

Please visit www.scouting.org

2. Troop 67 is trying to start a Venture
Crew (Ages 14-21). This program is
co-ed based and for youth who want to
experience high adventure at its highest.
For example, camping, backpacking,
boating, skiing, scuba diving, rock
climbing and shooting sports.

Contact Bradley Holder at 717-577-9733
for more information.

3. Dover Boro resident Billy
Kann is just completing his
Eagle Scout project for
Dover Township.  He
designed and supervised the
construction of trash and

recycle cans for Lehr and Ketterman Parks.

4. In August, 10 members of Troop 67 went
on a week long Andirondack canoe trip in
upstate New York.   We paddled over 50
miles and caught lots of Bass over 18
inches long.

5. In July the Troop attended summer camp
at Ockanickon Scout Camp in Bucks
County, PA where the scouts earned 57
merit badges.

6. In July we also had one leader and 4 scouts
attend the New High Adventure Bechtel
Scout Reserve in West Virginia.  Scouts
had the chance to rock climb, zip-line,
mountain bike, BMX bike, skateboard and
whitewater raft.

Please visit: www.summit.scouting.org

For additional information  
please call Bradley Holder,
Committee Chairman – Troop 67
at 717-577-9733.


